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Prue Purdey

From: Dean Opie 
Sent: Tuesday, 27 June 2017 1:13 PM
To: LCSC
Subject: Support for Fire Services Reform 

To the Fire Services Review Select Committee, 
 
My name is Dean Opie and I have been a professional Firefighter for over 32 years 
and am currently stationed at Hoppers Crossing Fire Station with the CFA.  
I hold the Rank of a Senior Station Officer and have many qualifications which 
include Juvenile Fire Awareness & Intervention Program facilitator, Urban Search & 
Rescue Operator, Workplace Trainer & Assessor, Australian Maritime Safety 
Authority Marine Fire Fighting, Road Rescue qualified, EMR qualified and I have 
been on working parties amending and implementing new Standard Operating 
Procedures within the Fire Department. I have also completed a 12 month 
International Firefighter Exchange in Canada also spending time with the NYC Fire 
Department in the Bronx prior to 911. 
 
I feel I am in a good position to comment and give an informed view on why the Fire 
Services Reform is crucial as I was employed by the MFB for the first 31 years of 
my Firefighting career, working in Urban areas being supported by full time 
professional Firefighters. Since December 2015 I have been employed permanently 
by the CFA working in the same role but now in areas that in the past were services 
solely by CFA Volunteers but due to population and industrial growth these areas 
now also need the support of full time Professional Firefighters. 
 
One such incident that comes to mind was in October last year in Sunbury when we 
received a call for a house fire with an elderly disabled lady trapped inside. The call 
was received at 1806 hours and the full time staff Firefighters were on the Pumper 
and turning out within 60 seconds and on scene at the house less than 3 minutes 
later. My crew were immediately searching the smoke logged blazing house in fully 
protective structure Firefighting gear with Breathing Apparatus and a Thermal 
Imaging Camera. They located the semi conscious lady and carried her to safety. 
Another Professional Firefighter then used his trained EMR skills and administered 
oxygen. This went on for at least a further 10 minutes as the Ambulance was 
coming from Melbourne. This lady would have surely died had it not been for the 
rapid response, the skills, and the protective equipment that all Professional 
Firefighters possess. 
 
Whilst the Volunteers at Sunbury did eventually arrive on scene, I could not utilize 
them fully as none were capable of administering oxygen and only some of them 
were trained in structural firefighting and therefore did not have structural firefighting 
uniform and were not internal breathing apparatus certified . The Volunteers and 
Staff Firefighters at Sunbury and outlining Brigades work extremely well together but 
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